BUCKLAND PARISH
 Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Parish Council and Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 14th May 2018 at the Buckland Memorial Hall
Present:
Mr A Wildman (AW)
Mrs F Bartholomew (FB)
Mr R Podbury (RP)
Dr Marjorie Talbot (MT)
Mr M.Jepson (MJ)
CC: Judith Heathcoat (JH)
DC Anthony Heywood (AH) Late
In attendance:

Five residents of Buckland
1. Apologies for absence

Chris Langham
2. Declarations of Interest

None
3. Election of Chair & Vice Chair
         
Mr Alex Wildman was elected chair, proposed by FB and seconded by MJ. Mr Chris Langham was elected vice chair, proposed by FB and seconded by RP
4. Minutes of the last Meeting

         
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th February 2018, having been circulated, were approved and signed. 
5. Oxfordshire County Council
JH referenced her monthly report and then referred to her meetings about the Bus stops as proposed linked to the motel/diner development.
The first meeting was deferred so that a survey could be carried out regarding potential use.

The plans were approved for a new pair of bus stops at a further meeting despite BPC and JH objections and preference for a footpath to Buckland Turn. JH advised that a detailed dialogue between the district councillor and BPC at an early stage was vital.
AW pointed out BPC had been talking to various planning officers, as well as direct to the developer on this point, since 2015 and all were well aware of our objections and suggestions without engaging satisfactorily. 
JH also referred to the Commonwealth Day in Faringdon and the fund-raising achievements of the fire brigade in Faringdon.

6. Vale of White Horse

AH reported that a New Leader of the council, Roger Cox would be appointed.
He also mentioned that the council had deferred the closure of the railway bridge at Steventon

For Network Rail to carry out more research.

AW and FB raised the Motorbike plans at Carswell Golf Club, with AH who BPC had not realised had been involved with the scheme. It was resolved to ensure better communication between BPC and AH on any future objections the BPC may make to applications and any section 106 negotiations in the parish.
AH explained that on the planning committee he was not allowed to vote on matters in his area but agreed in future to liaise with the parish council.
7. Appointment of Members to Represent BPC
Transport Rep - Joe Turner

Neighbourhood Action Group - Position not filled, clerk to seek volunteer via village email. AW to circulate NAG minutes to the PC members for info.
8. Matters Arising from previous council meeting

· Spring clean


No action
· Cleaning Road signs

Thanks to CL and his helpers
· War Memorial


Repointing done at a cost of £100
· Go Active Gold

Report by MT

· Stickers for Bins

FB
· Gainfield planning appeal
No further action needed
· Village Map


In Hand CL
· Website


Functioning appropriately, with thanks to Les Stump for 



his time and expertise
9. Buckland School
BPC received a written report from the Head teacher from which AW read out the salient points.
10. Data Protection 
             MJ was appointed Data protection Officer. DP reported that he had emailed the village to notify recipients that they would cease to be contacted and their contact details deleted from the Parish email and address database unless they responded positively to the request to stay on the list. A reminder will be sent before the deadline date.

11. Annual Accounts, Internal Audit, Risk assessment
· Annual Accounts

The Parish Council approved the Annual Accounts, Section 1 and Section 2 of the Annual Return, subject to internal and external audit. 
· Risk Assessment

The Parish Council completed an Annual Risk Assessment.  All items were completed on the risk assessment and complied with regulations.

· Internal Audit Review 

The Parish Council completed a review of the procedure
12. Annual Insurance & Asset Register

The PC agreed for the Council’s insurance to be with BHIB Insurance brokers
13. Accounts for payment
Cheques were presented for BHIB and SLCC

14. Charity of John Southby & Others
AW explained the history of the charity, originally set up for the poor of the village now broadened to be for the general benefit of the inhabitants of Buckland.

The sale of the Wantage land had materially increased the size of the charity to approximately £3.3m and it is in the process of re-registration with the Charity Commission. Following recent grants to village charities, namely the church and memorial hall, JS&O expects to be in a position to encourage other grant applications once the re-registration concludes. 
15. AOB
AOB

Several topics were raised including the mini bus, Traffic through the village and community assets.
JH confirmed that she will chase the highways officers for an update on requested “School Slow Down” sign for Summerside. 

AH had been involved in a separate parish which had registered it pub as an assessment of community importance, AH suggested that BPC should consider similar for the Lamb as it is the only pub in the village.
16. Date of next meeting


TBC
         There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.31pm

Chairman _________________________ Clerk_____________________ Date_______
